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TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 

 
PROJECT:    LANDS OF DICKINSON 
PROJECT NO.:   18-22 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 6, BLOCK 1, LOT 12 
REVIEW DATE:   14 DECEMBER 2018 
MEETING DATE:   20 DECEMBER 2018 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE:  TALCOTT ENGINEERING/CHARLES BROWN 

 
1. The Applicant’s are before the Board after a referral from the Town Board for an Open 

Development Area.  Several landlocked parcels exist in the vicinity of the former Tarben 
Subdivision.  Lot #12 of the Tarben Subdivision contains a 50 foot wide easement reputedly to 
provide access to Tax Lots #20, Lot #41.22, Lot #11 and Lot #12 the subject parcel.  The 
subject parcel is requesting permission to construct a residential driveway within the easement 
accessing a proposed residential structure on Lot #12.  A review of the Tarben Subdivision as 
well as the Declaration of Right-of-Way and Maintenance Agreement identifies that the 
easement is referred to as a “private road”.  During the Tarben Subdivision Public Hearing the 
owner of Lot #20 requested the easement be extended to his parcel to provide that parcel 
access to Tarben Way, a proposed town roadway.  Based on a review of the plans and 
easement the construction of a private driveway within the easement would allow for numerous 
lots to access Tarben Way via driveway’s.  Potentially four lots utilizing a single driveway is in 
contravention of a long standing policy and  in town private road regulations which prohibit 
greater than two lots on a common driveway.   

 
Our office would recommend the Planning Board review each of the proposed access drives 
with regard to requiring the construction of a private roadway within the easement area to allow 
for access to the numerous lots involved. 

2. The subject parcel appears to  have access on the southeasterly portion of the lot to what 
appears to be a 50 foot right-of-way as well.  This should be discussed with the Planning 
Board. 

 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
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